
Dear Public Pool, Spa and Wading Pool Owner/Operator: 
 
The Grey Bruce Health Unit would like to inform you of recent regulatory changes to O. Reg. 565: Public Pools. 
On July 1, 2018, this regulation will include all public pools, spas and the addition of Class C facilities. Class C 
facilities will collectively include public splash and spray pads, wading pools and water slide receiving basins. 
Ontario Regulation 428/05: Public Spas will also be revoked on July 1, 2018. 
 
You are highly encouraged to read the new/updated regulation at the following website:  
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/900565 
 
We are providing this information to you now so that you can take the time to make any adjustments to your 
operation that will be required under the upcoming regulatory change. These requirements are intended to 
move Ontario toward increase transparency, consistency and bather safety based on outcomes that will protect 
the public. 
 
Some key changes/updates will include, but are not limited to the following: 
 

1. Posting of inspection results at your facility as requested by a Public Health Inspector  
 
2. Operator training requirements in pool and spa operation and maintenance, filtration systems, water 

chemistry and all relevant safety and emergency procedures 
 

3. Addition of Class C facilities will contain requirements for notification, general maintenance, supervision 
and disinfection 
 

4. Updated certification requirements for lifeguards and assistant lifeguards. 
 

5. Regulatory inclusion of Class A pool Admission Standards to have a process in place to ensure guardian 
supervision of children under 10 years of age to improve the ability of lifeguards to provide overall pool 
bather supervision.  
 

6. Updated daily inspection and recording frequencies for record keeping regardless of the presence of an 
automatic sensing device 
 

7. Addition of upper limits for various water chemistry parameters, reduction of make-up water per bather 
requirements and adjustment of the ground fault circuit interrupter inspection frequency 
 

8. Requirement of a buoy line for unsupervised Class B pools having a slope of greater than 8% 
 

As a reminder, this new regulation will take effect on July 1, 2018. 

For any questions or concern please feel free to contact the local inspector or the Health Unit. 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/900565
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Source: Sudbury and District Health Unit 






